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Upcoming Events: 

 
Cycling 

Monday 12th  & 19th 
November: 9am 

 
Community 

Reading Program 
29th November & 6th  

December 
 

Intensive Swimming 
Week 4 & 5 

1:30pm-2:30pm 
 

Kinder Orientation 
Session 3 

Friday 23rd November 
9:00am– 11:50am 

 
Tennis  

Thursday 22nd November 
9am 

 
2019 Captain Speeches 
19th November : 9am 

 
Open Parliament 

Tuesday 20th 
2:15pm 

 
Volunteers Afternoon Tea 
Thursday 6th December 

2:30pm 
 

Presentation Evening 
Thursday 13th December 

5pm 
 

Please Return: 
 

Payment for intensive 
Swimming 

 
ONLINE FORMS–  
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It was lovely to see so many warm and friendly faces at our 
Grandparents day. I hope our visitors enjoyed being able to spend 
some time with their families and enjoy their picnic lunch. Thank 
you to everyone who supported the book fair. It has been a long 
time since our school has had a book fair and I would like to thank 
Mrs Hanrahan and Mrs Reeves for their coordination of this event 
and liaising with Scholastic to make it happen.  

Events at the school like our sport and incursions require a lot of 
time and coordinating and without our dedicated staff these things 
would not happen. Just like excursions, they are often planned 12 
months in advance to secure bookings.  

A reminder that our office is unmanned on Monday, Tuesday, and 
Wednesday. Please leave a message on our school answering 
machine and we will return your call as soon as possible. Any 
notes or payments are to be paced in the silver mail box near the 
office window.  

Intensive swimming is well underway. Please remember to take 
your items home daily and be organised for the next day. I hope 
the weather stays warm for us to continue to have a successful 
program.  

Our Community Reading program is a wonderful experience. The 
pre-school students are enjoying their visits with our Stage 3 
students. Well done Tia, Kendall, Ryan and Jessica for being so 
responsible. This will start again after swimming. 

 

If any student needs to purchase new uniforms for the new year, 
we have attached an order form. These orders will need to be 
accompanied with payment so they can be processed.  

 

This week a SMS was sent to parents asking if your child will be 
available for the Christmas Carols in Clarence Town on the 16th 
December. The Ray White Real Estate would like to confirm our 
attendance. Thank you to those who have advised us; if you have 
not yet let us know your availability, please do so urgently so we 
can let Ray White know if we are attending.  

 

PARKING– It is important to be aware of the new signage that has 
been installed out the front of the school. Bus zones have been 
installed and boundaries surrounding this zone are in regulation 
with RTA and council laws. All parking is to the right of the bus 
shelter when looking at the shelter from the school.  

 

Have a wonderful fortnight. 

Mrs Bultitude & Staff 
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Coles Design a Bag Competition 
The students have been creating new designs for 
multi-use bags for Coles. Our bags have turned out 
fantastic!! Good Luck to our students and thank you 
Mrs Hurney for your hard work.  
 
School Uniform 
As per Department Policy regarding school uniforms, and 
through consultation with community when the uniform 
was established, our school uniform is to be worn at all 
times. This includes the inclusion of wearing 
appropriately coloured headbands. Consultation around a 
new shirt design will be discussed in the new year. If you 
would like to be involved in this process, please attend 
the P&C meetings. 
 
Swimming 
We have been blessed with warm weather for the 
commencement of our swimming program. A few 
reminders.  

 All clothing and towels should be labelled to 
decrease the risk of losing an item. These can be 
returned swiftly to the owner if labelled.  

 For the safety of all students the pool MUST be 
cleared at the completion of the session. Students 
who are remaining at the pool MUST exit the water 
and then can re-enter when the students who are 
returning to school have left.  

 It is departmental policy that NO free swims are 
given due to safety regulations.  

 
Our instructors have years of experience and we have 
been informed that at any stage across the two weeks, 
students can be moved to accommodate their 
progression. All families that intend to remain at the pool 
are required to exit and repay an entry fee unless you 
hold a season pass.  This is a request from pool 
management. 
 
360 Survey Results 
Our families have had the opportunity to participate in 
the 360 degree survey tool. Thank you to those who 
have responded.  Communication has been a theme 
across the responses. The school will be conducting 
some further evaluations of this reflection in the coming 
weeks.  
 
Volunteers Afternoon Tea 
It has come time to once again thank our community 
volunteers for their input within the school. On Thursday 
6th December the staff would like to invite all of our 
community volunteers to share afternoon tea and allow 
us to say thank you for your hard work throughout the 
year. The time for this will be 2:30pm. 
 
 

Book Parade ….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road safety 

Safety is an important aspect of our every day life. 
Children watch the actions of older people and will 
generally pick up on habits that they are exposed to 
regularly. Parents can help by engaging with their 
family and discussing personal safety. Actions speak 
louder than words, so remember that all adults are 
role models to all children. Keep this in mind and be 
a positive influence to the younger people around 
you! Until the age of 10-11 years, children need 
active adult supervision to help them navigate 
driveways, cars, roads and car parks safely. Even 
children who seem to know all the road safety rules 
won’t necessarily remember to follow them. 

Library - 
Remember your Library Bag on Thursday to  
protect the books you borrow. 

The next P & C meeting: 
Monday, 26th November at 2pm  

in the Primary classroom. 
Everyone welcome! 
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News From the P&C 

Christmas Lunch 

Monday 17th the P&C will be holding their annual 
Christmas Lunch. If you can volunteer some time to as-
sist, please let Donna know. 

 

Office Hours 
The school unfortunately does not have an office 
manned five days a week. This impacts the ease of 
daily distribution and taking phone calls outside of 
these times. As a result of this, all items that need 
to be distributed  will be handed out on 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday ONLY. Any 
phone messages will be returned as soon as 
possible. 
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LET’S 
RIDE 
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